Roxanne Maher

From: LYNN WILKINSON < lynnwilkinson57@comcast.net>

Sent: Friday, August 2, 2024 9:19 AM

To:Elizabeth BurdickCc:Town Council GroupSubject:GFI Proposal (Part 2)

Some people who received this message don't often get email from lynnwilkinson57@comcast.net. Learn why this is important

Dear Ms. Burdick,

In addition to the concerns in my previous email, I would also request that the town hire, at the expense of the applicant, an archeological expert. I realize that GFI had an archeological survey done already, but if I recall correctly, the report stated that a wider area of investigation would give a more accurate picture of Colonial/Native activity. Given the importance Ledyard places on its history, and our connection with the Mashantucket Pequots and Mohegans, I think conserving any sites or artifacts should be prioritized before more activity - whatever form it eventually takes - is conducted in the area.

Respectfully, Lynn Wilkinson 57 Terry Road, Gales Ferry